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As we welcome in a new year, we are all especially cognizant of our childrenõs safety.  Five 

days a week, 180 days a year, parents and guardians entrust their most precious gifts to our 

schools.  For that we are both honored and earnest in our duty to provide a safe environment 

for all students to learn.  

The tragic events that occurred this past December in Connecticut continue to affect a ripple 

of concern and great sympathy throughout our community.  I wish to assure our Clarkston 

families that we are committed to the safety of each and every one of our students and staff.  

The Clarkston School District has strong partnerships with local law enforcement, and our 

staff is focused on building relationships with students and parents, as well as reporting 

anything that is out of the normal.  We have many procedures in place to help provide a safe 

school environment, and we will continue to examine and strengthen these procedures.  

Keeping our students safe in school also means keeping them healthy.  The winter season 

brings with it the flu season, too, and t his flu season appears to be more severe than the 

previous two seasons.  Local public health officials report that flu activity is widespread across 

the state, affecting people of all ages.  Please help encourage flu prevention strategies at 

home by getting vaccinated, using good  hand washing techniques, covering coughs, 

disposing of tissues properly, and disinfecting common surfaces.  Individuals who are ill 

should stay home, and students who are at school with a temperature of 100.4 degrees or 

higher are required to return home.  The Health Services page on our district website provides 

many resources and information on staying healthy, and may be accessed by visiting 

www.csdk12.org , then clicking on the Health Services link under the Departments tab.  

The health and safety of our students is our top priority.  A new year 

brings with it a renewed dedication to partnering with parents, 

students, and community leaders to help all Clarkston youth achieve 

their full learning potential.  

Best wishes in the new year!  

http://www.csdk12.org


he 2012 year saw great cause 

for celebration in the Clarkston 

School District.  Two of the 

districtõs schools received top 

recognitions both statewide and 

nationally, marking great strides 

in student achievement across 

the district.  Clarkston High School started off 

the school year in late September with a 

Bronze award for Best High Schools in 

America by the U.S. News & World Report.  

Then in December, Parkway Elementary 

School received recognition as one of only 54 

elementary schools statewide to be 

recognized as a 2012 òSchool of Distinction.ó  

Both awards are high praises for Clarkstonõs 

students and 

staff.  

Just prior to 

the start of the 

2 0 1 2 - 2 0 1 3 

school year, 

Clarkston High 

S c h o o l 

Principal, Mr. 

Eric Anderson, 

received notification from U.S. News 

congratulating CHS on its Bronze award for 

Best High Schools in America.  U.S. News 

releases its 2012 Best High School rankings 

online, awarding high schools across the 

country with gold, silver, and bronze awards.   

The lists for Best High Schools were first 

published by U.S. News in 2007 and have 

been published online each year since.  The 

rankings are intended to reflect how well 

Americaõs high schools serve all of their 

students.  According to U.S. News, a Best High 
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School is one that:  

¿ Attains performance levels  

that exceed statistical  

expectationséas measured by state 

accountability test scoresé 

¿ Achieves proficiency rates on state tests 

for their least advantaged student 

groupséand; 

¿ Prepares its students for college, as 

measured by student participation in and 

performance on Advanced Placement (AP) 

examsé 

Clarkston High School Principal Eric 

Anderson is honored that the school has 

been recognized nationally with such a 

prestigious award.  

òWe have an extremely hard working and 

dedicated staff at CHS who successfully 

motivate our students to reach and surpass 

their academic goals,ó said Principal 

Anderson.  òI am proud to be part of a 

community that places such high values on 

the academic growth of our students.ó 

At Parkway Elementary, Principal Eric Price 

expressed similar sentiments for his 

schoolõs recognition as a School of 

Distinction.  

òParkway went from being labeled by the 

Washington State Board of Education as a 

ôstrugglingõ school in 2010, to being 

recognized as a 2012 School of 

Distinction,ó said Principal Price.  òOur 

school is honored to receive this award, and 

I am incredibly proud of the progress made 

by Parkwayõs staff, students and families.ó 

The annual School of Distinction award is 

given by The Center for Educational 

Effectiveness (CEE), the Association of 

Educational Service Districts (AESD), the 

Association of Washington School 

Principals (AWSP), Phi Delta Kappa -

Wash ington  Chapter  (PDK -WA) , 

Washington Association of School 

Administrators (WASA), Washington State 

ASCD and Washington State School 

Directorsõ Association (WSSDA).  This 

year, 97 schools across Washington were 

honored as 2012 Schools of Distinction.  

The recognitions of Parkway Elementary 

and Clarkston High School are a 

testament to the great work being done 

across all grade levels in the Clarkston 

School District.  Parents and students 

should feel equally proud of these 

awards, as the achievement is 

accomplished only through the strong 

partnership between Clarkstonõs schools 

and community.  

Parkway went from 
being labeled...as a 
ôstrugglingõ school in 
2010, to being 
recognized as a 2012 
School of Distinction.  

T 

Clarkstonõs Schools Make District Proud 
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tandards are used in our everyday 

lives in countless areas.  A tall -sized 

beverage ordered from a coffee 

shop, for example, is always 

delivered in a 12 ounce cup.  A 

standard is, by definition, an 

accepted measure of comparison that 

determines what a thing should be.  In 

education, standards are established to 

measure student progress:  where a student 

is compared to where he/she should be in 

terms of academic performance.  

Current academic standards vary widely 

across the United States.  In 2009, 

Washington State joined 47 other states to 

develop a new set of learning expectations 

that hope to put an end to these variations 

and to promote collaboration across state 

lines in the development of instructional 

materials, assessments, and methods.  This 

new set of standards, the Common Core 

State Standards (CCSS) , describes the 

knowledge and skills in English Language Arts 

and Mathematics that students will need in 

order to be career and college ready.  

Washington State adopted the new standards 

in July 2011.  

Common Core State Standards are designed 

to change what teachers teach and how 

students learn in every classroom across 

Washington State.  A four -phase 

implementation strategy was established by 

the Office of Superintendent of Public 

Instruction (OSPI), beginning in 2011 -12 with 

developing awareness of what the standards 

are and how they differ from existing 

standards.  

Teachers in the Clarkston School District 

collaborate each month around CCSS, 

particularly in the areas of math and English 

Language Arts, to ensure their readiness for 

the new standards. Teachers have been 

learning about the similarities and differences 

between the new standards and the previous 

standards, as well as how to align their 

instruction to the new, rigorous standards.  A 

focus on aligning instruction to CCSS is yet 

another effort to ensure student success.  In 

addition, staff in Clarkston have partnered 

with Educational Service District 123 and 

other area schools for professional 

development and training to implement the 

newly adopted standards.  

S 

A New Set of Standards in Clarkston  

A new set of standards not only means a 

transition for teachers, but also a new 

assessment system for students.  In 2015, 

all students in grades 3 -11 can expect a 

new assessment system in Reading, Math, 

and Writing, pending legislative approval.  

According to the OSPI website:  

As Washington State transitions to 

CCSS, our assessments will change. 

In 2012 -13 and 2013 -14, the 

current state tests will remain the 

same: Students in grades 3 -8 take 

the  Measurements of Student 

Progress  (MSP) and 10th -grade 

students take the  High School 

Proficiency Exam  (HSPE) and End-of -

Course  (EOC) exams for federal and 

state accountability, and as 

graduation requirements. The new 

Smarter Balanced tests will replace 

the math, reading and writing 

portions of the MSP in 2014 -15. In 

high school, the Smarter Balanced 

tests are administered in 11th 

grade.  

Parents are encouraged to learn about the 

shifts taking place from the current 

Washington State Standards to the CCSS.  In 

order to better understand what your child 

will learn at each grade level with the new 

Common Core State Standards, please visit 

the following link:  http://pta.org/parents/

content.cfm?ItemNumber=2910 .  Those 

interested in learning more are also 

encouraged to contact the Clarkston 

Curriculum Department at 509.758.2531.  

he GEAR UP program in 

Clarkston School District 

is grant -funded through 

W a s h i n g t o n  S t a t e 

University (WSU) Tri -Cities, 

and currently serves the 

classes of 2017 (8
th

 grade) 

and 2014 (11
th

 grade).  GEAR UP, which 

stands for Gaining Early Awareness and 

Readiness for Undergraduate Programs, 

helps students prepare for some form of 

post -secondary education.   The program 

benefits the students it serves in 

numerous ways, offering campus tours 

of local colleges and universities, family 

nights with emphasis on post -secondary 

knowledge, tutoring and mentoring, 

FAFSA and college admissions help, job 

shadowing opportunities, and many 

other activities throughout the year.   For 

more information regarding the WSU 

GEAR UP grant, please contact Site 

Director Patrick Sobotta at the Clarkston 

High School GEAR UP office at 

509.769.6348.  

T 

Is Your Clarkston 
Student Geared Up? 

http://pta.org/parents/content.cfm?ItemNumber=2910
http://pta.org/parents/content.cfm?ItemNumber=2910
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            Clarkston School District Kindergarten Registration  
                                                      and Round -Up for 2013-2014 School Year 
            Do you have or know someone with a child who will be age 5 by August  

           31, 2013?  Then itõs time to register that child for kindergarten!  Parents  

          and guardians of all children turning age 5 by August 31, 2013 are  

                                                           encouraged to register their children for Kindergarten at their desig nated  

      elementary school between April 10 and April 29, 2013.  Registration may be  

             completed at any elementary school office between 9:00 AM and 3:00 PM,  

           Monday through Friday.  

     When you register your child for Kindergarten, you will make an appointment for the  

          Kindergarten Round -Up.  The Round -Up takes place April 30 through May 3 at the  

            Clarkston School District Office, located at 1294 Chestnut Street in Clarkston.   

Round -Up activities determine a childõs readiness for Kindergarten and help teachers to plan for the upcoming year.  

Activities will be in the areas of:  hearing/vision, gross and fine motor skills, concepts, and speech/language.  

Round -Up activities will take approximately 45 minutes.  

Make sure to register at the elementary school your child will be attending in the fall.  Not sure which school your 

child is supposed to attend?  Visit the Clarkston School District website at www.csdk12.org.  Look under the About 

Us tab and click on the Boundary Map link.  You may also contact the district office at 509.758.2531 for more 

information on school boundaries.  

TO REGISTER YOUR CHILD FOR KINDERGARTEN PLEASE 

BRING YOUR CHILDõS BIRTH CERTIFICATE AND 

IMMUNIZATION RECORD!  

For questions regarding Kindergarten registration, please 

contact Di Howell in Student Services at 509.769.6338.  


